PROGRAM NOTICE  07-03
TO:

Weatherization Coordinators




FROM:

James Newton, Bureau of Weatherization


DATE:

October 19, 2007


RE:

Revised Standards for Vermiculite
The purpose of this notice is to issue revised Work Standards and Health and Safety Plan guidance regarding vermiculite.
Background 

The Work Standards had previously said if vermiculite is in an attic and test results indicate that the vermiculite contains asbestos, all work on the home should be deferred.  The reason for that was because attic bypass sealing could not be done.  Because the Health and Safety Plan is based on the Work Standards, the Health and Safety Plan contained the same requirement.

Although the Work Standards said all work should be deferred, in reality, this meant that these homes would never be weatherized because the vermiculite would never be removed from the attics.  After thoughtful consideration, we believe other work can be done to the house that will help clients with energy and health and safety issues and which will not disturb the vermiculite in the attic, thereby, not presenting a health risk to the workers or the clients.
Changes
Revisions have been made to Section 2153 of the Work Standards and to Section III.I.3 of the Health and Safety Plan to allow for other energy efficiency and health and safety work to be done on homes that have vermiculite that contains asbestos in attics.  
When tests indicate that vermiculite in an attic contains asbestos, attic bypass sealing should not be done nor should the attic be insulated.  To reduce the risk of moisture problems in the attic, attic ventilation must be done, if needed, to ensure one (1) square foot of venting for every 300 square feet of attic floor space.  This is different than our normal attic venting standard of one (1) square foot of venting for every 600 square feet of attic floor space (Section 5012).  This is because attic bypass sealing, which helps to prevent moisture problems in attics, is not being done.  Therefore, it is necessary to make sure the attic is vented more than we normally require it to be vented. 

Other energy efficiency measures and health and safety measures may be done to the home.  The blower door should be operated in the pressurization mode.
Enclosed are revised pages to the Work Standards and the Health and Safety Plan.  

Enclosures
Cc:  Bureau staff
